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The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

          UPCOMING 

              EVENTS 

Quote of the Week 

Happy Mothers’ Day to all our mums!  

                     

 

 

Friday, 6th May 

Mothers’ Day Stall 

Gifts $5 each-bring        

envelope on the day! 

Friday, 6th May 

All Camp Forms must be 

signed and returned to 

School by 4pm today 

Friday, 13th May 

Balance of 3/4 Camp due 

by 4pm 

Wednesday, 18th May 

to 

Friday, 20th May 

3/4 Camp 

Monday, 23rd May to 

Thursday, 26th May 

Book Fair 

 

 

Issue 12 

4th May 2016 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS  

Well my time here at Cranbourne Primary School is coming to a close with 

Mrs Van. D. due back next Monday.  I must say I have enjoyed my time 

here and would like to share some of my observations from the past 4 

weeks: 

 The children and parents in the school have gone out of their way to 

meet and greet me and are very respectful when doing so. 

 The children work hard in their classrooms and are making progress, 

especially with their literacy skills. 

 The teachers/administration/classroom aides and lovely Office ladies 

are hard working, dedicated and go well and above the call of duty 

for the CPS community. When dealing with difficult situations they 

are caring of the children’s and family’s welfare and always work in 

every one’s best interests.  Great Work Team! 

Recommendation:     As a community you need to be proactive– pestering 

politicians ,in updating the facilities at the entrance, office, staffroom, 

toilets,  The teaching spaces/classrooms are on the whole quite good but 

the first thing that people see is an office area etc. that in all honesty is 

second rate.  Your wonderful staff deserve so much more!!! 

I wish everyone all the best and thanks again for making me feel so very 

welcome.             Loretta Hamilton 

 

 

 

 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

TO OUR   

MAY BABIES! 
 

Reeon S 

Levi C 

Steward T 

 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,  

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

in their learning: 

Learning community Student 

FOUNDATION 
 

 

JUNIOR 

 

 

 

 

MIDDLE  

 

 

 

SENIOR 

 

 

 

 

Art  

ICT  

PE  

Assistant Principal Sophie S    JBH 

Principal  

From the Office  

When you breakdown our 2016 

Essential Items charge of $180, 

for each child it costs $4.50 per 

week!  That’s correct!  $180 

divided by 40 weeks of school 

equals $4.50-this covers every-

thing but excursions, incursions 

and camps.  If you receive CSEF 

they too are almost covered.    

Thank you to the parents who 

have paid the Essential Items in 

full and those that are making 

part payments. Remember you 

can make a direct deposit to 

the school account using the 

details below. 

 

Di Fernand 

Assistant Principal 

Curriculum   

Premier’s Reading Challenge 

Each year, students at CPS participate in the Premier’s Reading Challenge. The challenge      
began in 2005 and helps to inspire children to read more. It is not a competition; rather it is a 
personal challenge for each child to read a set number of books over the six month period. 

The Reading Challenge for children in Foundation—Grade 2 is to read or experience 30 books, 
and for children in grades 3—6 to read 15 books. 

Children who complete the challenge receive a certificate of achievement. 

All students at CPS have been registered to participate, so please encourage your child to      
accept the challenge and READ! 

You should have received a permission form earlier this year—this form is to provide            
permission for your child’s name to be published in the Honour Roll online, and in the        
newspaper. If you have not already returned this form please do so, or see to your child’s home 
group  teacher  for another form. 
 

CPS BANK DETAILS 

BSB  013 593 

Account Number 

499102494 

Please put your child’s 

name in the subject 

line. 

 

Happy Birthday to 
those students who 
are celebrating this 

week!  

Healthcare and      

Pension Card       

holders, get your 

CSEF form into 

the office ASAP! 

$125/child 

Keu M 

Naite T 

Andrew K 

Jaivan C 

Jiu L 

  

Zach H 

  

  

  

Josh M 

Kayla PT 

Katrina F 

Maria T 

Makayla F JCM 

Rhys M MSB 

Tayla F     MLB 



          FOUNDATION NEWS 

We are still using Jolly Phonics at the start of 

each morning and we have now progressed 

from sounds to blends. 

 

We are learning to brainstorm topics such as 

bikes and leaves, and to sort our words into   

relevant groups in writing.   

 

In hand writing lessons we are still       

concentrating on correct letter formation. 

 

Our topic/investigation is looking at early 

Cranbourne and weather in our world. 

 

Every Thursday we are taking part in buddy reading with the grade 

5/6  students. 

 

  
Foundation Team 

Sarah Prossor 

Mary Doolan 

Laval Fernand 



 

ON FRIDAY 



 



 



 

 

 

 


